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STALLION SPRINGS RESIDENTS:

Welcome February! I am hopeful that things will start
getting back to normal in the next few months. We are
planning to move forward with our programs scheduled for
the year if the CDC restrictions allow.

Stallion Springs CSD has applied for a multi-use community
park behind the District office to include a skate park, pump
track, outdoor courts, walking path and more. The Parks and
Recreation Department has been working on completing this
Prop 68 Grant which is very competitive but we are hopeful
that we will be chosen in order to move forward. We have had
several community meetings to hear your ideas and are look-
ing forward to incorporating them all in our design. If you
haven’t had the opportunity to attend our meetings, join us
for our FINAL meeting on Saturday, February 6, 2021 at 9
a.m. at the Community Center to see our design ideas.

A big THANK YOU goes out to Brandon Warne, Kenny
Harrison and Jim Lundy for donating funds and time toward
building a ball field with a backstop at Man O’'War Park
including our amazing staff. I am hoping that the community
is excited as I am to see this great change to Man O'War Park
which is finally headed in the right direction. Also, to
complete the ball field, the SSPOA has ordered bleachers and
benches in order to have a full running field by late spring!
This has been our dream for years and we can not wait to
share this with all of our families in this community!! Thank
you all!

Board of Directors

Leslie Wellman, Vice President
Ben Dewell, Director
Barry Leslie, Director
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We have recently had a lot of complaints regarding lighting
and animal issues. When it comes down to it, being a good
neighbor is all about being courteous. So, think to yourself
and look around your home, are you being a good neighbor?
Are your lights too bright, and are they necessary? Lighting
is always an issue in our rural community as most of us have
moved here to enjoy the dark beautiful nights and some just
can’t believe how dark it really is out here. I ask that you
please look around your home, assess your lighting, and
make some simple changes if needed. LED lights can be very
bright and bothersome especially to surrounding homes,
consider putting them on a timer and ensure that they are
pointed down and away from neighbors or turn them off and
enjoy the beautiful stars we have in Stallion!

Feel free to reach out to me anytime at:
vstevens@stallionspringscsd.com or 822-3268 and let me
know what you would like to see happen in our community.

Be well and make it a great year!
Thank you,

Vanessa Stevens,
General Manager

Teresa Sasnett, Director
Neil Record, Director

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3248




The recycling has been going well and we want to thank you all for breaking down your boxes, disposing of your
recyclables correctly and helping us keep these items out of our landfills.

*IMPORTANT!! ONLY ONE VEHICLE THROUGH THE GATE AT A TIME OR YOU MAY
BREAK THE GATE ACCESS RESULTING IN A MINIMUM $100 FINE*

Green Waste has been a challenge and | think there are some things that we all need to remember:

NO BAGS allowed in the green waste area. If you have bagged your leaves and clippings, you must take them
out of the bags when dumping at the site. The large bin located at the green waste site states STAFF USE ONLY.
DO NOT dispose your green waste in this bin. The Green Waste site consists of three areas, see picture below
and follow the instructions on the signs to keep our site functioning properly:

GREENWASTE SITE LAYOUT:
Branches ONLY Grass Clippings FREE MULCH
(for chipping) and leaves ONLY
or chipping ONLY
BIN FOR STAFF ONLY
DO NOT USE
— N, NEw 'l'o n ALL'ON We want to give a special shout
—— 4 out to the Whitmore family!! The
IPRI NG D Whitmore’s have always instilled §
in their kids to be respectful of
others and of the environment.
Did you know we have About 4 years ago Darin began
’ - mowing along his road side all
e (Conditions, Covenants and the way to the mailboxes to keep it safe and clear for

Restrictions) in our community?

These CC&R’s are necessary to preserve &
enhance property values throughout our
community and to protect and maintain the
rural residential character of the area. A few
examples are: having paint samples, fencing,
building and any outdoor structures
approved. We protect our oaks, you MUST
get approval for the removal of any oak
trees on your property.

Please take the time to review them on our
website: www.stallionspringscsd.com and
call the office with any questions you may
have.

www stallionspringscsd.com
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others. One year his daughter Kenzie wanted to help,

but along the way discovered a lot of trash as

well. That’s when the Whitmore’s decided to start

picking up trash in the neighborhood. Kenzie (10 years

old) and her brother Wyatt ( 8 years old) would love to

see others out picking up trash in the community and

see a big need cleaning up our Horsethief Lake ar-

ea. Picking up trash in your own community is a re-

warding task and I couldn’t be more proud of this
amazing family for caring for

3 Stallion Springs and its beauty so

" much! Thank you Whitmore’s.

is&= We appreciate you!

& “*If you would like to give a shout

§ out to a family in this community for
keeping Stallion great, contact
Vanessa Stevens at:

vstevens@stallionspringscsd.com

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268




A SURPRISING LETTER FROM THE BUILDER & HOMEOWNER

In 1978, a young couple sold their home in Half Moon Bay and moved to N
Bakersfield. Ken Cooper and his (late) wife Dolores had a vision of i
building a home in the mountains that was inspired by articles in the
Mother Earth News magazine. By the following Spring, they had |8
purchased a lot in Stallion Springs on Buckskin Drive for $9,000 and
modified their house plans purchased from a San Francisco solar home [
designer called Ekose’a. That Summer on weekends, they camped on the 8
lot in a replica Sioux Indian

teepee during construction of their outbuilding barn. '
Ken arranged with contractor Don Tull of Golden Hills to build the
structural parts of the barn and house. By September, they moved their
household and cat, Mandy, into the barn where they lived for six months
during initial home construction.

Ken had to commute to his job in Bakersfield, but assisted in all the work
and then finished the home himself over the next four years. The two-
story home features a large solarium that controls a unique heating and
cooling system of geothermal convection air movement within a double-
shell structure. In 1984, Ken and his wife moved away, and he never
expected to see the house again.

In 2017, a young couple, Kirsten and Michael Souders and son Carson, |
also had a vision to live in the mountains which took them to Stallion
Springs. They bought the solar home and moved in with their cats. The |-
following year they held their wedding in the front yard that overlooked f
the San Joaquin Valley.

Ken didn’t know the current owners, but =™
SDecember 2019, decided to write an [z
fextensive letter to the home’s address
about the property development, -
hinking they would like to know its
unique history and the science of the
home. The letter was received with surprise and appreciation, and after
numerous emails, a visit was arranged. In October, 2020, Ken and his wife
olly enjoyed a home and property tour with the Souders. When Ken left the
ome in 1984, he was thirty-six years old, and coincidentally it had been thirty-
ix years since he had seen the home. It was a nostalgic visit for Ken, and
being back on site, he was able to give the Souders additional information
about changes in the house and barn between the thirty-three-year gap of their
ownerships, and offered some guidance on its solar home functions.

'he Souders received a time-capsule gift to preserve special memories. They
Balso got original copies of the actual Mother Earth News magazines that made
ot all possible. They have made improvements to the home, and for however
ong they live there, a new chapter will be written in its history.

--- Article by Ken Cooper

www stallionspringscsd.com Page 3 Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268




BRS ane Fee

Stay active, stay positive, and stay well.

NEW PARK!

We are in the process of applying for the Prop 68 grant in hopes of building
a new park behind the Community Center. This grant is competitive and
relies heavily on new development and community based planning. We
would like this new park to be a multi use park for all ages. If you are able,
please bring your family to our community meeting to give us your input
and ideas. Our next and final meeting will be on February 6, 2021 at

9:30 a.m., at the Community Center. Please join us! *Masks required.

Tired of being stuck at home? Need some active time with
~ your family? Open gym sign-ups starting in February!!

We will be offering the use of the gym through family sign ups Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday between 9:30 am-2:30 pm starting on February 8th.
Slgn ups will be for the use of 45 minutes. If you would like to sign up, you
can come into the CSD office or call us at 661-822-3268.

Dance Returning
in April

Watch for details

5K COLOR RUN COMING IN MAY
WATCH FOR DETAILS

For any parks activity ideas, class request, or general
questions you can contact Shawnee at
stallionparksandrec@gmail.com

www stallionspringscsd.com Page 4 Call SSCSD at 661-822-3248




Get Crafty at Home!

Februa Y

Kid

Plek up a craft kit for your kids at the
CSD between February 10-12 during
normal office hours. We will only have 15
available Rits, so come grab Yours ASAP.

Cost $5

v each kit there will be the supplies for a
dreavn cateher ~

i\

and finger- 7
Pr’mt magnet

along with the
directlons to

assemble.

s

%_’F‘ﬁi‘

Aolult

Pick up this fun reversible craft between
2/10-2/12 to make for the upcoming
holidays! Limit of 15 so sign-up to piek
it up ASAP!

Cost $15

This kit will tn-
clude four blocks,
paint, and the vi-

V%L to

assemble the

Love/luck signs.

Join us in...

March

We are hoping to be able to do these crafts in person and will
plan for it. If CDC guidelines do not allow by March we will give

out the craft kits to those who sign up.

Kiol
Date: Mowdag, March 1.5 at 3:30pm

Cost: $5

Sigw Your Rids up to come make this fun

mosate Letter! Upon signing up, please Let

us Rnow which Letter you
would Like.

Sigw up at the CsSb by
March gth to secure a spot
(Limited to 1.5)

Sign up by March

Adult

Date: Tuesda Y. March 23 at 6:00pm
Cost: $40

Come make this
beautiful wreath l
me! |
for your home s
5
=
5th at the CSD to

secure Yyour spot
(Limited to 1.5)

www.stallionspringscsd.com
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COMING TO MAN O'WAR PARK

We are getting a ball park at Man O’'War that will be up and
running in late spring.
Thank you to Kenny Harrison, Brandon Warne, and
all who donated to purchase the backstop.
Thank you Jim Lundy for volunteering and helping build the ballfield.
Thank you to the POA for your donations for bleachers and benches.

FREE Pickle ball in the

Gymnasium

*will resume
March 2, 2021*

Tuesdays & Thursday 6pm
Saturday 9am

*All levels welcome,
come join the FUN!!

________________________________________

Please help us stay in compliance
' by wearing a mask & keeping 6 feet

’**

I
I
I
|
I
|
I

apart during all of your indoor
activities**

' based on guidelines from the CDC.
iFollow us on Facebook for the most

| up-to-date events happenin

' Any other events will be determined !

community!

www.stallionspringscsd.com

g in the

Participation waivers

must be signed before
being involved in any
activity.

Please comply with
CDC guidelines.

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268




Trail Maintenance

Spring is almost here:
Trail Maintenance Dates to be determined weather permitting!

« ._t _ R

Of all the pathhe you take In life,
make sure a few of Hnhem
are dirt

Jokry ™M

Hiking and spending time outdoors is good for your soul and I absolutely LOVE our trails here in Stallion
Springs! We have so many family friendly easy and intermediate Trails, but these trails need maintenance in
order to continue to use them. Help us conserve this great asset to our Community.

Please consider joining our volunteer Trails Committee so that together we can keep our Trails great!
If you do not wish to join you can make a donation to out non-profit organization:
Support Stallion Springs Foundation
If you are interested in helping just a few times per year please contact Vanessa or
Shawnee @ 661-822-3268 or at stallionparksandrec@gmail.com

or fill out this form and drop off at the CSD.

Name Email:

Phone

Yes I am interested in helping the trails committee and would like to have more information.
No I am not interested in volunteering for the committee but please accept my donation to help the

Foundation in this project. Donation Amount: Check#

Make checks payable to: Support Stallion Springs Foundation

LOOKING FOR A GREAT
SUMMER JOB?

|
+ Amer Ican » Stallion Springs Parks and Recreation will
; be hiring for Seasonal Certified Lifeguards.
Red cross gy Must have Red Cross Lifeguard
. : . -+ certificate.
Lifeguard ;.
location or check redcross.org for

Certification ‘hacta

www stallionspringscsd.com Page 7 Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268

Details coming soon. Please check our
Facebook pages for updates on
available course dates, times, and




lorary&

Address: 20030 Pellisier Road,
Phone: 661-822-4003.

Hours are:

Tuesday & Thursday 10am-2pm
Saturday 12pm-3pm

If you would like to volunteer, please
contact Emma at 661-822-1385. We are
so excited for this great improvement to
our community!

Looking forward to seeing you soon!

IMPORTANT:

FISHING PERMIT IS
REQUIRED AT ALL TIMES:

Fishing without a permit will result in a fine. 48-hour
permits are available at the Stallion Springs General
Store or the CSD for $10. Yearly permits are
available at the District Office ONLY Monday

thru Friday,
8 a.m.— 4:15 p.m. (closed from 12—1).

j*IMPORTANT* No fishing from the bridge or

ion or near the dam.

Neighborhood Watch

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the meeting may be cancelled again.
Notifications will be sent advising. If meeting is a Teleconference,
instructions will be sent out with notifications about how to join in.

Normally, our meetings are on the fourth Tuesday, 6:30 p.m. in
the Corral Room, 27850 Stallion Springs Drive.

The next meeting will be announced on the CSD's Billboard located at
the East entry of Stallion Springs at Banducci & Stallion Springs
Drive. ALL are welcome! Bring your friends and neighbors! Meet our
SSPD and get the latest updates on how to prevent crime in our

neighborhood.

Police Informational meetings will be on zoom as they are available.

www stallionspringscsd.com
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PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Hi everybody,

Happy New Year to all of our friends and neighbors
here in our little Hallmark town. We truly hope you are
all staying healthy, happy and content in this new year.

"I'd like to give you an update on our

recent happenings, these past few
Smonths within our non-profit
=4organization.

We had an impressive experience
getting the covered bridge lit up for the holidays and we
thank Richie Brown from Tehachapi Lawn and
Garden Equipment for donating the use of his scissor
lift (two times) so we could  decorate and take down
the lights afterwards. Dean Markham for donating mon-
ey for new lights. Also, Dave Cox was extremely instru-
mental in helping me with all of his handy tools,
equipment and his experience to help us with the high
lights. I also had a great group of festive neighbors that
helped us decorate and remove the lights. I'm so thank-
ful for everyone's help and hope the lights were special
to everyone this past season. We do hope to do this
again next year, and we can't do it without the CSD and
our SSPD's help, and we thank them greatly for their
continued support of our organization and my crazy
ideas to make this community extra special.

Our first ever Holiday Home Decorating Contest and
scavenger hunt was fun and beautiful. We had 10
winners and one random raffle win-
ner. Congrats to all the winners and
thanks to everyone for lighting up
the community, it was so pretty!

Our sweatshirts and t-shirts
fundraising has done so well since
our recent order and we thank you for helping us raise
the funds to better our community! We started the
sweatshirt/t-shirt fundraiser 4 years ago, in the hopes of
raising enough money to improve our community. We
had a bump in the road and lost a lot of money along the
way, due to an unfortunate vendor that ripped us off.
But since then, we have recovered and raised enough
money to buy something big. We are excited to an-
nounce that we've already ordered some bleachers for
Man O War Park's new baseball field for our kids! It
will be a great addition to the backstop that was donated
and is going up also. Thanks to Diego Rodriguez for

researching and negotiating this order. We have ordered §

a set of 15ft 3 row bleachers w/wheels and another set
of 15ft dugout benches for in ground installation all for

$3817.01 and we expect them to be ready by spring, just k&

in time for warmer weather! We truly hope this helps

get our community outside and engaged in their families

this year and that many memories will be made!
www stallionspringscsd.com
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Our current/tuture plans for our non-
profit organization are to start organiz-
ing our scholarship fundraising eftorts.
Graduation will be upon us sooner than .
we expect and we certainly will have
some qualified graduates for 2021!
Please make sure you get in contact
with us or your child's school, to see if &

they meet the main requirement of a 3.0 GPA or higher.
We don't expect to have our fun shin-dig aka dinner/
dance/silent auction fundraiser. But we do plan to
fundraise this year and also do some raffles of silent
auction items! We will be asking the community, as we
do every year, if they can help us and donate products,
gift certificates or gift baskets. Please get in touch with
Debbie if you would like to help in any way.

Lastly, I'd like to mention that this year is the SSPOA's
40th birthday! This non-profit has been around and been
run by dedicated volunteers for 40 years now! I myself
have a big place in my heart for this org and it has
grown on me every year for the last 4.5 years since ['ve
been involved. We are just a group of residents that
loves our community and if you ever have ideas or
would be interested in volunteering, you can email
Debbie any time.

I'd also like to thank the board members that continue to
stick with it;

Nick Cunningham (President), Lori Rodgers
(Secretary), Donnie Williams (Treasurer)

And a BIG WELCOME to our new board members at
large; Rich Borst and Noemi Tkacz

Enjoy the pictures of our covered bridge and have a
great rest of your week!

Respectfully,

Debbie Rodriguez
SSPOA Vice President
debbie.mccaz.rod@gmail.com [

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268




WINTER IS HERE, PROTECT YOUR PIPES!

Frozen pipes can present an invisible threat
— one that you might not recognize until the
weather starts to warm. By then, the water
damage can be significant and costly.
Fortunately, keeping your home warmer, at
a consistent temperature, and better insu-
lated can help protect your pipes from freez-
ing this winter.

Which Pipes Are Most at Risk?

Pipes that are most exposed to the elements,
including those outdoors and along the
exterior walls of your home, may need extra
protection during winter months. These
include the following:

e Outdoor hose hookups and faucets.
e Swimming pool supply lines.
e Lawn sprinkler lines.

e Water pipes in unheated, interior lo-
cations such as basements, crawl
spaces, attics, garages and kitchen
and bathroom cabinets.

Pipes running against exterior walls with
little or no insulation.

How to Help Prevent Frozen Pipes
Before winter:

e Check your home for areas where
water pipes are located in unheated or
poorly insulated areas. Be sure to
check your basement, attic, crawl
space, garage and within cabinets con-
taining plumbing. Hot and cold water
pipes should both be insulated.

Products such as pipe sleeves or UL-listed

heat tape or heat cable can help insulate or
heat exposed water pipes.

During winter:
o Close inside valves supplying water to
outdoor faucets and hookups.

¢ Open outdoor faucets to allow
residual water to drain; be sure to

www.stallionspringscsd.com
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keep them open during the cold
weather months, while the water sup-
ply is turned off.

o Keep garage doors closed to help
protect water pipes located in the
garage.

e Open the doors on cabinets where
plumbing is located. This can help al-
low warmer air to circulate around
the pipes.

e For pipes that are at risk of freezing
(both hot and cold water pipes), let
water drip from faucets.

Keep the heat in your home set at a
minimum of 55 degrees.

Why is a Frozen Pipe a Concern?

When water begins to freeze, it expands.
This can cause both plastic and metal pipes
to burst, possibly leading to significant
water damage to your home.

e Since water expands when it freezes,
it puts unwanted pressure on pipes.

e As water freezes, the force exerted
from the expansion can cause a pipe
to burst, regardless of the strength of
the material.

You may not know you have a burst pipe as
the water has turned to ice. Once the tem-
perature starts to warm and thawing begins,
leaking and flooding can occur.

What Do You Do if You Have a Frozen
Pipe?

If you have a leak, turn the water off
immediately to prevent water damage and
call a licensed plumber to make repairs. If
your home is heated by an older steam heat-
ing system, consult with your heating pro-
fessional to determine if it is safe to contin-
ue to run the heating system with the water
supply turned off for your particular heating
system.

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268



ARE YOU PREPARED
FOR THE NEXT
PUBLIC SAFETY

POWER SHUTOFF?

independent Living Center of Kern County
(ILCKC) is partnering with PG&E, SCE, along
with other community organizations to help
people with disabilities be prepared by:

-Receiving ILCKC support in the event of a
Public Safety Power Shutoff (PSPS) or disaster.

-Signing up for the Medical Baseline Program to
lower the rate on your monthly energy bill, if you
require the use of a medical or life support device

-Accessing backup portable batteries for those
who require power for medical reasons.
Individuals who use life-sustaining electrical
support will be the highest priority.

Together with our
bartners, we want you to
be ready and we're here

to help!

-Providing tools to help you create a disaster
plan, including a personalized disaster kit

) Visit us online to apply and learn more:
il www.ilcofkemncounty.org/psps-public-safety-power-shutoft/

Email or call us with questions:
info@ilcofkemcounty.org or 661-325-1063
iSe habla espanoll

JUST A HEADS UP ABOUT
WATER PAYMENTS....

When you use your bill payment
ystem to pay Stallion Springs CSD, your bank writes a check and it is
sent by mail.

Y our bank may take money out of your account today, but not write a
icheck for up to 10 days after your
frequest.

We may not get your payment for up to 14 days after your request.
SSCSD offers credit card payments thru our website
www.stallionspringscsd.com and we now offer Phone payments and

Auto payments by calling: 661-825-1515.

[There is a minimum processing charge for the online credit card pay-
ments, but the payments are processed immediately.

www stallionspringscsd.com
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Household Hazardous Waste »
Collection Event

TEHACHAPI
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SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2021
12001 TEHACHAPI BLVD

9AM-1PM
Accepted Materials

Batteries | Motor Oil | Paints | Light Bulbs |
Sharps | Pool Chemicals | Automotive Products |

Cleaning Products & more!
@ TOO TOXIC ®

TO TRASH!

RULES o e
TO « Do Not Mix Wastes

FOLLOW ey moe han 15 ostons

Business Waste NOT accepied
“Colleclion event may be cancelled due to weather conditions

Exernpublicworkscom,  Fl@kemcountyPublicworks Y

What you will find in your
water bill....

Description: is where you will find what you are paying
for or if you have a previous balance.

Recharge fee— is the amount you pay if you have
not signed a covenant. This fee can be eliminated if
you come into the office and have a form notarized.

Water—this is the water you used for two months.
Sewer—if you have sewer services.
Refuse—Trash

Service Charge— is the Base Rate that will be
charged whether you use water or not.

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3248
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COMMUNTTY SERVICES DISTRICY
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STALLION SPRINGS
COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

27800 STALLION SPRINGS DRIVE
TEHACHAPI, CA 93561
661-822-3268 MAIN
661-822-1878 FAX

Important Information for Stallion Springs Residents

Stallion Springs Community Services District Office
(Hours - Monday thru Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:15 p.m. (Closed 12:00n - 1:00 p.m. for lunch)
27800 Stallion Springs Drive * Tehachapi * CA * 93561 * Phone: 661-822-3268

Parks and Recreation
661-823-7883

Police Non-Emergency
800-861-3110

Police Department Dispatch

Street lights should be reported to Southern

lease be advised that the Main District Water
\Valve should never be turned at your meter. By
doing this, it may cause damage or may be bro-
lken which will cause water shut offs not only to
your residence, but to a whole neighborhood.
Thank you.

Recommended: All customers should have their
own customer valve for shutting off water.

800-861-3110

California Edison 800-655-4555. They will

Fire Department
661-822-3980

need the closest cross streets & the pole # that

can be found on the pole.

Water & Sewer Emergency

661-822-3268

661-753-6207 (after hours)

Potholes or needed street repairs should be

reported to the Al White, Public Services

Police/Fire Emergencies

Supervisor via email:
awhite@stallionspringscsd.com or call the

District office 661-822-3268.

911
Utilities
& Services Provider Phone Number Website
Trash, Water, Sewer SSCSD 661-822-3268 mysscsd.com
Electricity So. Cal. Edison 800-655-4555 sce.com
Natural Gas The Gas Company 800-427-2200 socalgas.com
Telephone AT &T 800-331-0500 att.com
Internet/Telephone Race Communications 877-722-3833 race.com
Animal Control K.C. Animal Services 661-868-7100

Planning to dig? You will need to have the underground utilities marked. Designing a project,
no matter how big or small, you need to know the location of the underground lines. To place a

dig notification, please call 8-1-

1 or 800-227-2600.

Public School Information Phone Number Website
Tehachapi Unified School District 661-822-2100 teh.k12.ca.us/
Tehachapi High School 661-822-2130 ths.teh.k12.ca.us/
Jacobsen Middle School 661-822-2150 jms.teh k12.ca.us/
Transportation Dept. 661-822-2115 teh.k12.ca.us/

www stallionspringscsd.com

PAY ONLINE! Pay your water bill anytime, anywhere. Online
Bill Pay makes it easy for you to manage your water bill. You can
view your bill, see payment history, etc. You can even do auto
pay. Owners can register or use Quick Pay. Renter’s Only use
Quick Pay. Go to our website at www.stallionspringscsd.com. It
is located on the Home Page.
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INFORMATION AND NOTES

¢ For emergency police, fire and medi-

cal calls dial 911 and specify to the
dispatcher that you live in Stallion
Springs. To reach the police for non-
emergency purposes, contact Kern
County Dispatch at (800) or (661)
861-3110.

California law states that dogs must
be on a leash. Please follow this rule.
Stallion Springs Police will be
working with Kern County Animal
Control in regard to ticketing
violators.

For District emergencies off hours,
such as a main line water break you
may call 822-3268. Leave a message
with the problem, your name and
contact number and an on-call
District staff will be paged.

¢ Please visit our website:

www.stallionspringscsd.com
to keep informed.

Call SSCSD at 661-822-3268




